KRIS W. KOBACH Secretary of State



Memorial Hall, 1st Floor 120 S.W. 10th Avenue Topeka, KS 66612-1594 (785) 296-4564

STATE OF KANSAS

House Committee on Elections

Testimony on House Bill 2162

Secretary of State Kris W. Kobach

February 6, 2013

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee:

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of House Bill 2162. This bill would establish a procedure for the development of ballot language statements on local question submitted elections.

In cases where an election is brought about by a petition, the county election officer would determine if the ballot question needs clarification and, if so, would request the county, district attorney or county counselor to prepare a ballot language statement. The statement would be submitted to the Secretary of State for approval.

In cases where an election is brought about by means other than a petition, such as by action taken by a local governing body, the county election officer would request the Secretary of State to prepare a ballot language statement subject to approval by the Attorney General.

The Secretary of State's office supports efforts to reduce voter confusion. There have been situations in recent years where voters were confused by a ballot question, but there was no provision in law for clarifying statements to be added to the ballot. When constitutional amendments are voted on at statewide elections, there are explanatory statements to help voters understand the question on which they are voting. It makes sense to have similar statements on the ballots in local question submitted elections.

Our office will be able to implement the provisions of House Bill 2162 with existing resources.

We support House Bill 2162 in its attempt to clarity ballot questions and reduce voter confusion.

Thank you for your consideration.

Business Services: (785) 296-4564

Fax: (785) 296-4570

Web site: www.sos.ks.gov E-mail: kssos@sos.ks.gov Elections: (785) 296-4561

Fax: (785) 291-3051